
01 June 2022 

【 Important Notice for Visa Applicants 】 

 

 

１ From June 10, 2022, The Embassy of Japan in the UAE will 

accept the limited visa applications. In principle, the acceptable 

categories for the visas are below ONLY.  

 

●Visa for Short-term “Business affairs” 

●Visa for working and long–term stays with “Certificate of Eligibility” 

●Tourist Visa (only limited to tourism hosted by a travel agency in 

Japan) 

 

Please be noted that the required documents and procedures are 

different from usual.  You will need to obtain a certificate for 

completion of registration to the Entrants, Returnees Follow-up 

System (ERFS) done online by your host in Japan, before submitting a 

visa application.  Please consult with your host institution, such as a 

university, company or travel agency in Japan, about the certificate. 

 

2 Please consult individually via emails with the Embassy of Japan  

in the UAE (consular@ab.mofa.go.jp), if you are in a special 

circumstance where you are a spouse /child of a Japanese national, 

or your family member(s)/relative(s) are living in Japan. 

 

３  Any inquiry regarding the Japanese visa application, please 

contact Japan Visa Information Hotline. (From UAE, 24 hours / 7 days 

a week, English only). 

Tel: 800-03-5770-120 

 


